
 

 

1603 Edgerton Street, Goldsboro NC 27530-3141 
919-734-5033 

Rev. Alex Gonzalez, Pastor 
 

January 15, 2017—Second Sunday of Ordinary Time  

EUCHARISTIC LITURGY 
 

 Weekend        Fin de Semana           
   Saturday Vigil          
    5:00PM English       Sábado ~ 5:00 PM En Inglés   
    7:00PM Spanish      Sábado ~ 7:00 PM En Español 
 

  Sunday  
    10:00 AM English     Domingo ~ 10:00 AM En Inglés          
    1:00 PM Spanish      Domingo ~   1:00 PM En Español 
 

  Weekdays        Días de Semana  
    9:00 AM Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 
                    Lunes, Martes, Miércoles, Viernes 
    7:30 PM  Jueves en Español 
    No 9 AM Mass on Thursday  
    No hay Misa los Jueves a las 9 AM 
    

    Holy Days  check inside Bulletin 
    Días Santos revisar el interior del Boletín 
   

  First Friday Adoration begins after morning Mass 
  and ends with Benediction at 9:30 PM. 
  Todos los viernes primero de mes de 10:00 AM Adoración     
  al Santísimo a 9:30 PM.        

WELCOME VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS 
 

New members may register by calling the parish  
office (weekdays from 8:30 AM to 4:00 PM). 

 

BIENVENIDOS LOS NUEVOS MIEMBROS 
 

Para registrarse hablar con Elvira Ponce 
o llamar a la oficina 

Saint  Mary  Roman Catholic Church 
 

Mission Statement 
Saint Mary is a diverse Catholic community working 
together to live the Gospel, grow in faith through the 

Eucharist, and share our gifts in service to others. 
 

Misión de la Parroquia 
La parroquia de Santa María es una comunidad  
católica y diversa que trabaja unida para vivir el  

evangelio, crecer en fe por la Eucaristía y compartir 
nuestros talentos en servicio a otros. 
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PARISH  DIRECTORY 
 

CHURCH 
 

Office (Oficina): 919 734-5033           
FAX: 919 580-0730 
E-Mail:   
office@saintmarygoldsboro.org 
web: www.saintmarygoldsboro.org 
 

PARISH  STAFF 
 

Rev. Alex Gonzalez, Pastor….ext.227 
Mrs. Carole Sears……………..ext.234                       
  Liturgy Coordinator   
Mrs. Debbie Gambella,  
  Parish Secretary…………...…ext.210                                                     
Mrs. Diana Ponce,  
  Parish Secretary………..........ext.226 
Mrs. Tracey Davis,  
  Parish Bookkeeper…..…...….ext.228                                               
Mrs. Vicki Ellis,  
 Choir Director, 10:00 AM                                 
Mr. Philip Eubanks, Organist 
Mr. Mike Nault, Organist & Choir 
Director, 5:00 PM 
Mr. Van Tran, Sacristan 
 

SCHOOL 
 

Office: 919 735-1931   
Fax: 919 735-1917  
E-Mail: 
lynnmagoon@smsgoldsboro.org 
annemariegambel-
la@smsgoldsboro.org 
 

SCHOOL  STAFF  
 Mrs. Lynn Magoon,  
  Principal……………..…........ext.222        
 Mrs. Anne Marie Gambella,  
  Admn. Assistant…………......ext.211                                                  
 

MAINTENANCE  STAFF 
Mr. Harold Jones,  
  Supervisor…………………….ext.231                                    
Mr. Larry Jones,  
  Assistant………...……….......ext.231  
 
 

PASTORAL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
Chair Harold Breindel, Vice-Chair Gene 
Seward, Secretary Robert Lewis, Fi-
nance Council Chair John Heeden, Sil-
verio Bárcenas, Ralph Benedetto, Pat 
Emery, Renisha Gonzalez, Anne Hurrey, 
Paula Long, Phyllis Radford 
 
The Parish Advisory Council meets Au-
gust through May.  Our next meeting will 
be January 24, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Church Office Conference Room.  All 
parishioners are invited to attend.   
 

 

 
      Mass Intentions and Readings 
      for January 14 to January 22   

The Sanctuary Lamps for the 
week of January 15 to  
January 21 
 

The Church Lamp is lit in Honor of 
Wilena McPhatter & Gloria Kenne-
dy’s 80th Birthday by Wilena 
McPhatter.    
 
Chapel Lamp is lit in loving of 
memory of Su Kim Quang by Kim 
Quang.  
 
The New Church Office Chapel 
Lamp is lit in loving memory of Doris 
Lawrence by Francis Lawrence.  
 
Altar Flowers are in honor of Gloria 
Kennedy on her 80th Birthday by her 
daughter.  

 

Sat. 1/14 Hebrews 4:12-16; Psalms 19:8-10, 15; Mark 2:13-17 
   5:00PM William Neil Farfour, dec. by Agnes Harris & Sandra & Robert 
  Shackelford 
   7:00PM Pro Populo 
 

Sun. 1/15 Isaiah 49:3, 5-6; Psalms 40:2, 4, 7-10; 1 Corinthians 1:1-3; 
  John 1:29-34 
  10:00AM Joseph (Randy) Ruggery, dec. by Rose & Paul Benigni  
  1:00PM Community  
 

Mon. 1/16 Hebrews 5:1-10; Psalms 110:1-4; Mark 2:18-22 

   9:00AM Bertha Kish dec., by Father Alex  
 

Tue. 1/17 Hebrews 6:10-20; Psalms 111:1-2, 4-5, 9, 10c; Mark 2:23-28 
   9:00AM  Denise Lewis, dec. by Ladies Guild  
 

Wed. 1/18 Hebrews 7:1-3, 15-17; Psalms 110:1-4; Mark 3:1-6 
   9:00AM  Robert Ames, dec. by Fr. Alex & Staff    

Thu. 1/19 Hebrews 7:25 -- 8:6; Psalms 40:7-10, 17; Mark 3:7-12 
   7:30PM Su Kim Quang, dec. by Kim Quang  
 

Fri. 1/20 Hebrews 8:6-13; Psalms 85:8, 10-14; Mark 3:13-19 
   9:00AM For a Special Intention by Kuczynski Family 
  

Sat. 1/21 Hebrews 9:2-3, 11-14; Psalms 47:2-3, 6-9; Mark 3:20-21 
   5:00PM John & Josephine Terry, dec. by Joseph & Marie Brickhouse  
   7:00PM Pro Populo 
 

Sun. 1/22 Isaiah 8:23 -- 9:3; Psalms 27:1, 4, 13-14; 1 Corinthians 
  1:10-13, 17; Matthew 4:12-23 [12-17] 
  10:00AM Lynn Kuczynski in honor of her birthday, by Kuczynski Family  
  1:00PM Community  

Penance and Reconciliation 
Saturday ~ 4-4:40PM and by appointment.            
            

Baptism 
Baptisms are during Mass the third week-
end of each month. Preparation is required 
before  scheduling the time and date. 
 

Marriage 
Contact the Deacon six months in advance of 
the ceremony. 
 

Sacrament of the Sick 
If you wish to receive the sacrament of the 
sick during a  prolonged illness or before 
surgery, please call the office.  
 

Communion 
If you wish to receive communion from a 
Eucharistic Minister due to illness, age, or 
handicap, please call the office. These vis-
its are made after the Mass has been cele-
brated. 
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Parish Calendar 
  

 

  

 Sunday, January 15-2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time                
  * No RCIA  
  * No Faith Formation  
  * Rosary for Life  Church Before 10:00am Mass 
  * Respect Life Meeting  P. O. Conf. Room After 10am Mass  
  * Spanish Language Choir Practice  Church After 1pm Mass 
  * Youth Board Meeting  Cafeteria 6:00pm 
 

 Monday, January 16  
  * Parish Office & SMS Closed   
  * Spanish Prayer Group Church 7:00pm 
  

 Tuesday, January 17 
  * Finance Council Meeting P.O. Conf. Room 6:00pm 
  * Perpetual Novena Chapel 3:45pm 
  * Legion of Mary  Library 4:00pm 
                                              

 Wednesday, January 18 
  * 27:17 Fellowship (Men’s Group)  5 Star Restaurant 7:00am 
  * SM Anchors Meeting T/B/A 6:00pm 
       

 Thursday, January 19 
  * High Nooners Book Club P.O. Conf. Room Noon 
  * Landings  P.O. Conf. Room 6:30pm 
  * Spanish Bible Study Church 6:45pm 
  * 10am Choir Practice  Lounge  7:00pm 
 

 Friday, January 20 
  * Prayer Group  Parish Office Conf. 10:00am 
  * Spanish Language Choir Practice Lounge 6:00pm 
        

 Saturday, January 21 
  * Love My Life Rally Raleigh 10:00am 
  * 5pm Choir Practice  Lounge 4:15pm 
      

 Sunday, January 22– 3rd Sunday of Ordinary Time               
  * RCIA Lounge After 10am Mass 
  * FF Middle & High School  Classroom 11:15am to 11:45am 
  * FF K to 5th Grade  Classroom 11:30am to 12:30pm 
  * Spanish Language Choir Practice  Church After 1pm Mass 

Offertory Report 

December 25    $1,864.00 
     $7,750.00  
                             ($5,886.00)  

 

Christmas Offering: $12,887.16 
Solemnity: $400.00 
School Support: $1,158.00 
Priests’ Retirement: $3,392.00 
 

January 1:  $4,156.96 
  $7,750.00   
  ($3,593.04) 
 

School Support: $754.00 
Solemnity: $205.00 
 

No Second Collection January 22 

SVDP Needs the Following… 
We have helped so many folks over 
the past few months that our pantry 
is really low. We need the follow-
ing: jelly, spaghetti sauce (large and 
small), spaghetti, tuna, tomato 
soup, mac and cheese, rice #1 or 
#2, beans #1 or #2, hamburger 
helper or potted meat (Spam, Treet, 
Vienna Sausages, salmon. Thank 
you in advance for helping us help 
the poor in our community. 

Seventh Annual Love My Life 
Youth Rally  
On Saturday, January 21 at 10:00 
am the Seventh Annual Love My 
Life Youth Rally will be held at 
Halifax Mall under a heated 
tent.  The Rally is an opportunity 
for Catholic teens to come together 
in celebration, to connect with oth-
ers from across the Diocese, and to 
learn more about living and pro-
moting the pro-life culture.  This 
year’s speaker is Paul J. Kim, with 
music by Ben Walther.  Contact 
your school or youth leaders for 
more information on this awe-
some, spirit filled event.  The Di-
ocesan Respect Life mass will im-
mediately follow at noon, and the 
youth will enjoy a free lunch, 
sponsored by the Knights of Co-
lumbus, and be sent forth to 
March for Life in downtown Ra-
leigh.  Go to http://
dioceseofraleigh.org/lml for more 
information. 

St. Mary Parish Office and School will be 
closed on Monday, January 16th in hon-
or of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day. 
Let us all pray for Peace in our country 
and world on this day of remembering. 

March for Life Bus… 
If you are attending the March for 
Life in Washington, DC on Friday, 
January 27th please, be sure you are 
in front of the Church no later than 
4:15am. Please, remember to bring 
your ticket with you. Bus will be de-
parting no later than 4:30AM and if 
you are not here we can not wait for 
you. 
Thank you and we look forward to a 
great day. 



 

 

Saint Mary Roman Catholic Church                        3                                                        Goldsboro, N. C. 

 

In our thoughts and   
prayers:             
 

Pray for the intentions of those in 
nursing facilities, the homebound, 
and those chronically ill. 
Please remember in a special way 
the following parishioners who have 
requested your prayers:  
 
José Antonio Acevedo, Santiago 
Acevedo, Dolores & Gary Barton, 
Gerard Booker, Joseph Brickhouse, 
Leigh Ann Bryant, Marco Cas-
taneda, Judy Cordeiro, Maria del 
Socorro Cruz, Lee & Sarah Davis, 
Marjorie Dixon, Mary Lindsey Ed-
wards, Elaine Evans, Sr. Maryla 
Farfour, IHM, Pete Flanagan, Gus-
tavo Gonzalez, Johan Gonzalez,  
Agnes Harris, Mary Hayman, 
Chuck & Mary Hansen,  Rogisides 
Jaimes, Laura Jones, Snag Kannan, 
Dianne Kendall, Chuck Kirk, Lynn 
Kuczynski, Gary & Emma Lamp-
son, Erma Lawrence, Pat Margug-
lio, Billie Myers, Roger Norris, Betty 
Paquette, Terry Panza, Mary Perry, 
Jeff Price, Nellie Ryan, Edna Earl 
Simmons, Michael Stewart, Rafael 
Torres, Fabiola Trejo, Pat Tull, Kev-
in & Natalie Ulrey, José Vega, 
Azeneth Viafara, Richard Wagner, 
Olivia West. 
 
If you would like your name includ-
ed in the Prayers for the Sick in the 
Bulletin please contact our coordina-
tors for “Prayers for the Sick”, Glo-
ria at 919-736-3265 or Barbara at 
919-751-0024. 

TREASURES FROM 
OUR TRADITION 
As soon as Christmas ends, people 
begin planning for Easter! Originally, 
the source of our Paschal Triduum 
was but a single liturgy extending from 
Saturday sundown to sunrise on East-
er Sunday. The two days leading up to 
the liturgy were days of fast, not only 
for the elect, but for the church prepar-
ing to baptize them. A fifth-century 
pope explained that the church imitat-
ed the apostles, who were in hiding 
with their grief from the arrest of Je-
sus, and therefore sacraments, even 
penance, were forbidden. 
Inevitably, though, people wanted to 
come together, and so eventually a 
Liturgy of the Word developed for 
Good Friday. This was the first step 
toward today's shape of the Triduum, 
and gradually new ideas were em-
braced, including the veneration of the 
cross and a simple Communion ser-
vice. Interestingly, the Word remained 
central, since we know that in those 
days the pope did not receive Com-
munion at this liturgy, even though the 
faithful had that option. In the other 
churches of Rome, priests and people 
received Communion under both spe-
cies. Although the custom of Com-
munion on Good Friday took hold, it 
did not endure past the Middle Ages. 
The central liturgies of the year slowly 
unraveled and disappeared from parish 
life. Remember that there were no 
seminaries in those days, and books 
were a rare luxury. Most priests could 
only manage to celebrate a simple 
"low" Mass, and few parishes could 
afford the ritual books that would 
guide a priest through the complex 
forms. Holy Week remained important 
in private devotion, but for a time the 
liturgies virtually disappeared. 
--Rev. James Field, Copyright (c) J. S. 
Paluch Co. 

Women of Faith:  
All Women, All Seasons. 
RefresHERSpirit women's retreat 
in Greenville at St. Peter Catholic 
Church! 
Registration is open! Sign up today! 
Visit www.refresherspirit.com 
 to register and stay up to date or stop 
by St. Peter Church office in Green-
ville. Early registration: $35 After 
1/21/17: $45.  
Join us Friday evening and  
Saturday morning, February 10-11, 
2017 to hear from and learn with na-
tionally known speaker Mary Bielski 
(www.marybielski.com). Come grow 
with us as we are refreshed, renewed 
& revived! 
"Look at the birds in the sky; they do 
not sow or reap, they gather nothing 
into barns, yet your heavenly Father 
feeds them. Are not you more im-
portant than they?" 
Matthew 6:26 
 
 

Please, pray the  
Rosary for an end to 
abortion. 

Bulletin Deadline: Ten working days 
before publication. FAX, drop off at 
office, or email to 
dponce@saintmarygoldsboro.org 

Parish retreat opportunity: 
Come join us on Feb 12-14, 6:30-
7:30pm each night, for "60 Minutes for 
Jesus!"  with Fr. Jim Sichko.  
 The topic is: “Be You, Be Kind, Be 
Merciful, BE CHRIST!"  This is open 
for the entire family and will include 
laughter, music, Scripture and pray-
er!  You won’t want to miss it!  Who 
will you invite?   
Fr. Jim Sichko is a priest of the Dio-
cese of Lexington, full time Evange-
list/Motivational Speaker and a Papal 
Missionary of Mercy.  He travels 
throughout the world preaching the 
Good News of Jesus Christ; known 
for using actual, everyday experiences 
and highlighting the presence of God 
within them; he is a storyteller.  His 
undergraduate work is from New Eng-
land Conservatory of Music in Vocal 
Performance/Opera.  He has been a 
priest for 18 years and is the youngest 
of 5 children. 
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Saint Mary School Corner  
 Keeping Spirit and Faith in Education 

 
The week of January 25th at Saint 
Mary School: 
 
• Monday is a school holiday.  
• SMS welcomes the AdvancEd 

reaccreditation team, led by 
Janet Beaman, Tuesday and 
Wednesday.  

• Coming up--SMS hosts EIC 
Tournament this year  March 3
-5. Can you help?  We need 
score keepers, people to run 
clocks, and gym volunteers at 
four locations. See Mrs. Ma-
goon to volunteer or for more 
information. 

 
 
Scrip… 
Our next Scrip order goes in on 
Tuesday, January 17. If  you 
would like to order Scrip please, be 
sure to have your order in the Par-
ish Office on Tuesday, January 17 
by 8:15am. 
 
 
Diocese of Raleigh... 
Please come and join  our St. Pa-
dre Pio Prayer group 
that  meets monthly, by celebrat-
ing  Mass on the 1st Saturday of 
each  month. Our next Masses are 
Feb.4, March 4th, April 1, and 
May 6. Taking the summer off and 
again resuming on Sept. 2, 
2017. We will have confession af-
ter Mass, the rosary and intercesso-
ry prayer in the Adoration Chap-
el,  Spiritual Direction is availa-
ble by appointment, with Fr. 
Forbes. All are welcome. For any 
questions, please contact Rose-
mary Pizzolato at Italytoarizona-
rose@yahoo.com. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Pro-Life Answers to False Pro-
Choice Arguments (Part III) 
 

"Every child a wanted child". 
Prior to the legalization of abortion 
over 40 years ago, advocates for abor-
tion held out the panacea of the elimi-
nation of "unwanted children" if only 
abortion was legal. In fact, it was 
Planned Parenthood, which led this 
charge, coining the familiar slogan, 
"Every child a wanted child”. Despite 
the fact that some 57 million 
"unwanted" babies have died in the 
intervening period, the pro-choice lob-
by still uses this argument to justify 
abortion. 
 
In the 1960' and 70's the pro-choice 
position was that legalizing abortion 
would drastically reduce child abuse. 
America legalized abortion and during 
the next 40 plus years, child abuse has 
skyrocketed (from 167,000 cases in 
1973 to 1,694,756 cases in 2002). Yet, 
despite this staggering increase in child 
abuse, the pro-choice lobby continues 
to tie itself in knots by now arguing 
that making abortion illegal would 
cause an increase in child abuse!!! 
How many more millions of children 
do we have to kill before their scheme 
starts to work? 
 
We all agree that every child should be 
wanted. This is an idealistic goal, but 
sadly we do not live in an idyllic 
world. Wouldn't it also be a wonderful 
world if there were no unwanted 
wives, no aging unwanted parents, no 
unwanted Jews, blacks or Catholics or 
anyone else who is devalued or perse-
cuted? 
 
Moreover, since when does anyone's 
right to live depend upon someone 
else wanting them? Women rightfully 
resent that the value of a woman is 
sometimes determined by whether a 
man wants her. How can anyone pos-
sibly insist that the value of an unborn 

baby is to be determined by whether a 
mother wants him or her at any given 
time? To use being wanted by some-
one as a measure of whether a human 
life is allowed to live is a truly frighten-
ing concept. Its converse logically 
awaits us --- that the unwanted can be 
eliminated. Don't forget that Hitler's 
Germany was ideal for wanted Ary-
ans.   
 
To make sense, the slogan: "Every 
child a wanted child" has to be com-
pleted "and if not wanted, aborted." 
To complete the sentence removes the 
mask from this misleading slogan and 
reveals it for the evil that it is! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Diocese of Raleigh  
www.dioceseofraleigh.org 
 
All are invited to the Mass for the Di-
ocesan observance of the Dr. Martin 
Luther King, Jr. holiday on Monday, 
January 16, 2017, at Sacred Heart 
Cathedral.  Mass is at 10 am, followed 
by refreshments provided by the 
Knights of Peter Claver Ladies Auxil-
iary. 
 
Leave A Legacy: memorial op-
portunities for our new Holy 
Name of Jesus Cathedral 
Join the faithful who are remember-
ing loved ones with a gift to Holy 
Name of Jesus Cathedral. Through 
the honor and memorial opportuni-
ties of religious art or liturgical 
items, your family and loved ones 
will have a special place in our new 
cathedral for generations. Gift levels 
vary. To learn more, go to www. 
holynamecathedralnc.org or contact 
Greg Leitner at 919-821-9721 or via 
e-mail at greg.leitner@raldioc.org. 
Opportunities Include: • Stained 
Glass Windows • Stations of the 
Cross • Statuary and Sacred Art • 
Liturgical Furnishings & Pews 
Thank you for your continued sup-
port! 
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We would like to thank the Knights of 
Columbus for everything they do in 
our Parish and Community.  

THREE MISSIONS 
Today we begin with one of the 
"servant songs" from the book of Isai-
ah, a song prophetic of Jesus' ministry 
of service. Isaiah's mission is not only 
to bring back the children of Jacob to 
gather in Israel; it is also to be "a light 
to the nations" (Isaiah 49:6). Jesus 
Christ, as servant, will be the fulfill-
ment of the ancient prophecy and the 
basis of the new. 
This Sunday we begin a series of read-
ings from Paul's letter to the Corinthi-
ans. Here Paul is identified by his mis-
sion: he is an apostle of Jesus Christ. 
The church at Corinth to whom he 
addresses this letter is also identified: it 
is part of the universal church of God. 
The Corinthians are called to holiness, 
as are all Christians. 
Though the feast of the Baptism of the 
Lord was celebrated last Monday, 
today's Gospel also alludes to the im-
portance of that event. The reading 
emphasizes that Jesus "outranks" 
John: his baptism in the Spirit will 
eradicate sin. Jesus accepts John's bap-
tism, even though it is he himself who 
is the Lamb of God. 
Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saint Mary Catholic Church 
has received a donation in 

memory of Marguerite T. Wig-
gins. The gift was given by her 

loving daughter 
 Dr. Cassandra Wiggins.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you letter from Catholic Home 
Mission Appeal. 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
Thank you for your support to the 
Catholic Home Mission Appeal! I 
have enclosed our most recent annual 
report so you can see how your gifts 
have helped to share the love of God 
and the message of the Gospel.  
 
In a letter closing the Jubilee Year of 
Mercy, Pope Francis said, “It is the 
time of mercy because those who are 
weak and vulnerable, distant and 
alone, ought to feel the presence of 
brothers and sisters who can help them 
in their need.” 
  
Thank you for saying yes to this call 
and being a sign of the merciful love of 
God. The Year of Mercy may be over, 
but we still answer the call to show 
mercy to those who suffer in our 
world.  
 
As you will see in the report, it is 
thanks to your generosity that dioceses 
as diverse as Knoxville, Laredo, and 
Great Falls-Billings can help people 
grow closer to Christ. Each home mis-
sion diocese has its own unique chal-
lenges, and your gifts mean that peo-
ple can continue to experience the 
closeness of the church and her sacra-
ments as they strengthen their faith.  
 
On behalf of the bishops and staff of 
the Catholic Home Missions Appeal, 
thank you for your continued support. 
You are making a real difference for 
the Church and you remain in our 
prayers of gratitude.  
 
Thank you,  
Bevin Kennedy  
Assistant Director, Promotions 

Get Ignited! 
14th Ignited By Truth Catholic Con-
ference February 24-25, 2017 Raleigh 
Convention Center, “Bringing to light 
the truth of the teachings of the Catho-
lic Church and igniting in all hearts a 
love for the Faith” Speakers: Fr. Mi-
chael Gaitley, Leah Darrow, Abby 
Johnson, and more! Friday 7-9:30 PM 
and Saturday 8:30am-6:30pm with 
programs for Adults, Young Adults, 
High School, and Middle School Stu-
dents. Early Registration Discounts: 
Adults $35, Students (age 10+) $25, 
includes Friday, Saturday, and Lunch! 
Friday only: Adults $15, Students (age 
10+) free. Questions: 919.789.1428 
Complete details and registration: 
www.IgnitedByTruth.org Who will 
you invite?   
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Directorio 
 

Padre John Alexander Gonzalez 
919 734-5033 ext. 227 
 

Bautismos—Elvira Ponce 919-252-0768 
 

Sacramentos 
 

Bautismo:  Asistir a la preparación, pa-
dres y padrinos y fijar la fecha con el 
sacerdote. 
 

Confesión:  Sábados de 4:00pm a 
4:40pm 
  Para enfermos en el hospital o en casa 
comuníquese con la parroquia. 
 

Unción de los Enfermos:  Si usted quie-
re recibir el sacramento por enfermedad 
u operación favor de comunicárnoslo. 
 

Comunión para enfermos:  Si tiene al-
gún familiar en el  
  hospital o en casa que desee recibir la 
comunión  
  comuníquese con la parroquia. 
 

Matrimonios:  Iniciar la preparación 
con seis meses de  anticipación.    
 

Platicas Pre-Bautismales 
Requisitos: Con la señora Evelyn Shafer 
∗ Asistir a las pláticas, padres y padri-

nos. 
∗ Traer copia del acta de nacimiento 

del niño (a). 
∗ Traer copia del acta de matrimonio 

de los padrinos.  
∗ Llenar una solicitud por niño. 
∗ Estar registrados o registrarse en la 

parroquia.      
 

Confirmaciones 
∗ Estar bautizado. 
∗ Haber hecho la primera comunión. 
∗ Ser mayor de 15 años  
∗ Estar en noveno grado 
 

Presentaciones 
Requisitos: Con la señora Evelyn Shafer  
∗ Solicitarla 1 meses antes 
∗ Donación Voluntaria 
∗ Se hacen solo en la Misa del Sábado 

o Domingo 
 

XV Años 
Si cumples y/o deseas celebrar tus XV 
años en los primeros 6 meses del año te 
invitamos a inscribirte para la prepara-
ción:  
Requisitos: 
∗ Estar bautizada 

∗ Haber hecho la primera Comunión 
∗ Inscribirse con 6 meses de anticipa-

ción con María la coordinadora. 
∗ Asistir a la preparación 
∗ Donación 
∗ Llevarse un volante de información 

y seguir las reglas. 

TRADICIONES DE 
NUESTRA FE 
Al escribir Tradiciones de nuestra fe 
me he encontrado con muchas fiestas 
patronales en España, Latinoamérica 
y Estados Unidos de América. Mu-
chas de ellas mantienen su carácter 
religioso mientras que otras son sim-
plemente una excusa para festejar, 
mejorar la economía local o hacer po-
lítica, pero no por estas razones deben 
ser descartadas. 
Tomemos, por ejemplo, la fiesta de 
san Sebastián de las Ovejas en la fron-
tera entre Argentina y Chile. Esta fies-
ta es más vieja que ambas naciones y 
su peregrinación pisa los dos suelos. A 
lo largo del tiempo, esta fiesta ha sufri-
do por razones políticas entre ambas 
naciones, pero a partir de 1980 las 
autoridades eclesiásticas, civiles y gu-
bernamentales han intentado revitali-
zar esta fiesta por varios motivos. 
Las autoridades eclesiásticas la usan 
para renovar el cristianismo añadien-
do las enseñanzas y prácticas del Con-
cilio Vaticano II a las tradiciones anti-
guas. Las autoridades civiles la utili-
zan para incrementar el comercio y el 
turismo en la región. Los gobiernos de 
Chile y Argentina la ven como un en-
lace benéfico entre ambas naciones. 
Las fiestas patronales buscan integrar 
todos los aspectos del ser humano, su 
política, economía, cultura, celebra-
ción y religión. 
--Fray Gilberto Cavazos-Glz, OFM, 
Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 
 
 

Respuestas Pro-Vida a falsos 
argumentos Pro-Elección. 
(parte III)  
 

“Cada niño es un niño deseado”. 
 

Antes de la legalización del aborto hace 
más de 40 años , los defensores de abor-
to, lo promovían como la mejor solución 
para la eliminación de los niños no 
deseados si se legalizaba.  De hecho, fue 

Paternidad Planeada quién lidereó este 
cambio, acuñando el conocido lema” 
cada niño es un niño deseado”.  A pesar 
de que unos 57 millones de bebés "no 
deseados" han muerto en el período in-
termedio, el movimiento pro - elección 
todavía utiliza este argumento para justi-
ficar el aborto. 
 
En la década de 1960 y 70’s la posición 
pro-elección era que la legalización del 
aborto reduciría drásticamente el maltra-
to infantil. Estados Unidos legalizó el 
aborto y durante los siguientes 40 y tan-
tos años, sin embargo, los casos  de mal-
trato infantil se dispararon de 167,000 
casos en 1973 a 1,694,756 casos en 
2002).   Ahora, a pesar de este increíble 
aumento en los casos de maltrato, el 
movimiento pro - elección se contradice, 
ahora utilizando el argumento opuesto 
que: ¡ deslegalizar el aborto causaría un 
aumento en el abuso infantil !   ¿Cuántos 
millones de niños más tenemos que ma-
tar antes de su esquema comience a fun-
cionar? 
 
Todos estamos de acuerdo que cada 
niño debe ser deseado. Esa es la situa-
ción ideal, lamentablemente no vivimos 
en un mundo idílico. ¿No sería también 
un mundo maravilloso si no hubiera 
esposas no deseadas, padres ancianos no 
deseados, judíos no deseados, negros, 
católicos o cualquier otra persona que 
este devaluada o sea perseguida? 
 
Y ante todo, ¿desde cuándo el derecho a 
vivir de cualquier persona depende de 
que otra persona le desee o no?   Muchas 
mujeres  resienten (y con razón) que el 
valor de una mujer es determinado a 
veces por el hecho de que un hombre la 
desee. ¿Cómo puede alguien insistir en 
que el valor de un bebé por nacer se de-
termine en función de si una madre lo o 
la quiere en algun momento dado? 
 
El utilizar “ser querido o deseado” por 
alguien como  medida para evaluar si a  
una vida humana se le permite vivir es 
verdaderamente un concepto aterrador. 
La lógica absurda nos espera es 
que:”todo lo no deseado, puede ser eli-
minado”. 
No hay que olvidar que la Alemania de 
Hitler era ideal para arios deseados. 
Para completar el lema: “cada niño es 
un niño deseado” faltaría agregar :”y si 
no es deseado, es abortado”. El comple-
tar la expresión remueve la máscara de 
este engañoso lema y lo muestra por la 
maldad que es. 



 

 

Segundo Domingo de Tiempo Ordinario   8                                    15 de Enero del 2017 

Lecturas De La Semana 
 

Lunes:  Hebreos 5:1-10; Salmos 110 (109):1-4; San Marco 2:18-22 
 

Martes:  Hebreos 6:10-20; Salmos 111 (110):1-2, 4-5, 9, 10c;  
  San Marco 2:23-28 
  

Miércoles:  Hebreos 7:1-3, 15-17; Salmos 110 (109):1-4; San Marco 3:1-6 
  

Jueves:   Hebreos 7:25 -- 8:6; Salmos 40 (39):7-10, 17; San Marco 3:7-12 
   

Viernes: Hebreos 8:6-13; Salmos 85 (84):8, 10-14; San Marco 3:13-19 
 

Sábado:  Hebreos 9:2-3, 11-14; Salmos 47 (46):2-3, 6-9; 
  San Marco 3:20-21 
  

Domingo: Isaías 8:23 -- 9:3; Salmos 27 (26):1, 4, 13-14; 1 Corintios 1:10-
  13, 17; San Mateo 4:12-23 [12-17] 

  

Felicidades a Arianna Isabella Pinon, hija de 
Octavio Ruben Pinon y Adriana Edith Gutie-

rrez-Castillo, quien fue bautizada aquí el 
 24 de Diciembre de 2016. 

¡Póngalo en su calendario! Ig-
nited By Truth Series de Con-
ferencistas El 30 de Abril del 
2017 en la Iglesia Católica de 

San Gabriel en Greenville, Ca-
rolina del Norte Presentado 

por Jesse Romero, Evangeliza-
ción en Fuego ¡Venga y oiga 
(2) conferencias en Español! 

¡Enciéndanse!  


